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Dear Residents

We have put out this newsletter early in order to let everyone know of our plans to cel-
ebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, seven decades of the Queen’s reign.   I do hope 
that you will all be able to attend this event and pray for good weather!  

Bring your own picnic and let the children enjoy the bouncy castles, face painting, stalls 
and more. You will be able to buy ice cream, food, beverages and cakes, but the enter-
tainment is free!   The Leisure Centre has taster sessions for a small donation - no jeans 
or zips on clothing allowed - socks must be worn!  The evening will culminate by the 
lighting of a beacon at 9.45pm - beacons will be lit at this time around the country.  

You may have noticed that there is also a Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Beacon Trail which 
has been running from 30 April and will continue until 12 June 2022 (see details below).   
I hope you all enjoy the trail with your children and that you join us in celebrating this 
once in a lifetime event in honour of her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II on Thursday 2 June.  
Parking will be available on the Health Centre car park and British Legion Club car park 
if there is room, but NOT at the rear of the Leisure Centre.

Unfortunately, there will be no hanging baskets this year, due to having to 
pay a charge to LCC to check that all the lamp posts are suitable for hang-
ing baskets on!  Therefore, we would like to hear if you have any sugges-
tions for alternative flower arrangements.  Please let the Clerk know your 
views.  One suggestion we have had is to put baskets on the wall of the 
Springfield Nursing Home.  At the time of writing, the Management/Owners 
of the home have been contacted and are agreeable to this suggestions, 
but details have yet to be finalised with them.                                                     Michael
                                                                                                                            Atherton

SAVE THE DATE!
TUESDAY 2 JUNE 2022!

CORONAVIRUS INFORMATION:  
nhs.ukcoronavirusgov.uk/coronavirus   

LOOK OUT FOR THE QUEEN’S 
PLATINUM JUBILEE BEACON TRAIL, IN 

CONJUNCTION WITH HIGH STREET 
SAFARI, STARTING AT EASY HOME 
LETS AND SALES IN THE VILLAGE

30 APRIL TO 12 JUNE 2022

FREE FAMILY OUTDOOR ADVENTURE!

Take part in this historic celebration with 
the official family story-trail.  

Nearby are seven Whimsical characters to 
find as they go on an adventure.  Simply 
scan the QR codes displayed at seven 

locations nearly and you will get to choose 
what happens in the story and see the 

characters come to life.
Go to the website below to start your free, 

family adventure.

JubileeBeaconTrail.com

CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE



COPPULL NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN UPDATE

All the surveys have now been delivered to every 
home in Coppull.  If you have been missed, paper 
copies are available from the Library and the 
Leisure Centre, or you can scan the QR code below 
and fill the survey in online.

It is vital that we get residents’ views and input from 
the survey to enable us to build a Neighbourhood 

Plan for all the village, to represent all ages and diversities for the Plan to be 
viable for residents in the coming years.  Early response so far has been 
promising with some great feedback on what, as residents, you want to see 
Coppull maintain, preserve and develop for the future.

Information points manned by the Steering Group in the form of Pop-Up shops 
are now operating, which to date have been in three of our local public houses, 
namely - The Printers Arms, The Alison Arms and The Red Herring.  These 
operate at various times of the day/early evening where you can speak to a 
group member to get answers to your questions.  Keep a look out on our Face-
book Group or contact us via the Parish website/email to check where and when 
these Pop-Up shops will happen, all details below.

We need to get business people’s views and build a network of local commerce 
for the Neighbourhood Plan, to start with, a Business meeting takes place on 
11th May at Royal British Legion, Springfield Road 7:30am to 8:30am 
hosted by Julia Berry, County & District Councillor.   Please register your interest 
by email, details below.  

An Environment meeting, hosted by Steve Holgate, District & Parish Councillor,  
takes place on 18th May at Royal British Legion, 7:30pm to 8:30pm to listen 
to residents’ views on how to maintain our areas of outstanding natural beauty, 
protect our air zones and retain our rural status as well as engage residents in 
protecting and caring for the environment.  Your views would be appreciated, 
why not pop along and chat to us.

Both the above meetings will have food & refreshments (tea/coffee) served free 
of charge.

As always, we are keen to attract new members to the steering group, you don’t 
have to have any qualifications, just a keen interest in making Coppull the best it 
can be now and in the future, attracting local business, maintaining our areas of 
beauty and creating an environment where rural & village life will flourish.

You can register your interest to join by contacting us via 
the following:

         Coppull Parish Council Clerk at: 
                      coppullparishcouncil@gmail.com
         Joining our Facebook Group:
                      ‘Coppull Neighbourhood Plan’
         Contacting via the Coppull Parish website:  
                      http://coppullpc.co.uk







Is there anyone who would be able to take over the organisation 
of the festival for 2022?  

Please Email: coppullflowerpotfestival@outlook.com



71 Church Lane, 
Charnock Richard PR7 5NA

Contacts:  07488395082
mrsmsvillagepantry@outlook.com 

	

Open Thursday & Friday 9am-5pm
Saturday & Sunday 10am-5pm 

        Cakes, pies, sausage rolls, all hand made 
each day on site

    Bring in this advert to claim a cake and 
a hot drink for just £3.50

SAINT ANTHONY GUARD MEDALLION

This is a St Anthony & St Christopher 
religious silver over bronze medal.  
Saint Anthony is on the front with a 
raised image saying “Saint Anthony 
Guard”. Saint Christopher is on the 

reverse, with “I am a 
Catholic, in case of accident, Call a 

Priest”.  St Anthony is the Patron Saint 
of lost and stolen articles and Saint 
Christopher is the Patron Saint of 

Travel.

This medal was found by former Parish 
Council Chairman, Rex Critchley, in his 
garage and he doesn’t remember hav-

ing seen this before!

Has anyone seen one of these before?



COPPULL’S COMMUNITY GARDENS 
by Jigsaw Homes & Friends of Coppull Library 

Byron Crescent Community Garden

Longfield Avenue Community Garden

Children planting at Coppull Library





    COPPULL LIBRARY

We are celebrating the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 
with lots of events.  Come along and celebrate 
with us!  All events are free, just turn up.

Monday 23rd May Coffee and Chat Jubilee Special 
2pm – 4pm.  Join us for lashings of tea, scrump-
tious cakes and a good old chat!   All welcome. 

Tuesday 24th May Games and Jigsaw Club 
Jubilee Special 4pm – 5pm.  Fancy trying some 
traditional games? We will be playing Snakes and Ladder and doing a Beetle Drive – 
come and join us! 

Thursday 26th May Story Time Jubilee Special 10.30am – 11am.  Dress up in your finest 
and join us for some ‘royal’ fun – stories, songs, crafts and lots of fun!

Friday 27th May Lego Club Jubilee Special 3.30pm – 4.30pm.  Do you enjoy a Lego 
building challenge?  We do!  We challenge you to build a royal theme – a palace, a 
crown, a corgi???!!!  What will you build?

Saturday 28th May Family Make and Create Jubilee Special 10.30am – 12pm.  Get 
ready for all the Jubilee parties with our crafty sessions making crowns, flags and other 
fantastic ‘royal’ creations!









SWH - GAS CALL
 SERVICES LTD

SWH has over 20 years 
experience and is gas safe 
registered (No.197512)  

All aspects of plumbing and 
heating are undertaken, 
including:

•	 Boiler installation - advice also given
•	 Boiler service and breakdown repairs
•	 Landlord safety checks & boiler servicing
•	 Gas checks
•	 Bathroom installations
•	 Dripping tap - small jobs 

also undertaken!

Tel:  Scott Heyworth on 
07870 243780 or       

01257 470103

Email:Swheyworth@hotmail.co.uk
Visit: gas-call-services.co.uk

No job too small or too large!

Steve Lister Tyres
 
161 Preston Road
 Coppull
 Chorley
 Lancs  
 PR7 5DR

For all your tyre requirements 
telephone: 01257 793444

or call in for a free estimate



North West Ironing 
and Dry Cleaning

217 Spendmore Lane, Coppull
Tel 01257 795252

We provide a professional 
service for all your laundry requirements

WHEATSHEAF
SPENDMORE LANE COPPULL                          

TEL:  07934825190

Joanne and all the staff 
welcome you to the 

Wheatsheaf in Coppull                                                                                                  
                                                    

OPENING TIMES        
                                                                                                                                  
* 

Free Jukebox Monday                            Mon-Thurs  3-11                            
* Free pool Monday to Thursday	             Fri   2-11.30        
* Quiz night Wednesday                        Sat & Sun   12-11.30
* Darts and Dominoes Thursday		
* Live entertainment Friday and Saturday
* Chase the Ace 6pm Sunday                         
* Live Sport                                              Wheatsheaf, Coppull

C. E. MOON
Roofing Contractor and 
Property Maintenance

35 Chapel Lane, Coppull, Chorley 
PR7 4PG - Tel: 07719 621146

DEFIBRILLATORS
Defibrillators can be found at the following locations:

•	 Springfield Park Leisure Centre
•	 Coppull British Legion
•	 Coppull Primary School, Park Road
•	 Coppull Parish School, Roe Hey Drive
•	 St. John’s School, Preston Road
•	 St. Oswald’s Primary School, Spendmore Lane
•	 Coppull Clinic, Springfield Road
•	 Coppull Conservative Club (public), Spendmore 

Lane
•	 Coppull United Football Club, Springfield Road
•	 Tree Face Cafe, Yarrow Valley Park (just out of 

Coppull)
•	
•	 If you know of any other locations in or around 

Coppull, please inform the Clerk to update the 
list.



This issue of the Coppull Newsletter is printed by:
BD Print Services Ltd,  Preston

Telephone:  01772 435050 
Email:  sales@bdprints.co.uk

and delivered by:
Members of Coppull Parish Council, 

the Neighbourhood Plan group and volunteers 

 COPPULL PARISH COUNCILLORS
  Cllr. Michael Atherton - Chair              07780 971364 
  Cllr. Marjorie Parkinson - Vice-Chair   01257 793566
  Cllr. Nora Ball                                      01257 792131
  Cllr. Pauline Cobham	               01257 792443
  Cllr. Neil Coggins		                07764 490365
  Cllr. Janette Colecliffe 
         Email: jancolecliffecoppullpc@gmail.com  
  Cllr. Matthew Crook       	               07712 291951
  Cllr. Paul Eastham     	               01257 791713
  Cllr Steve Holgate, also Chorley District Cllr,
    County Councillor for Chorley West and Mayor 
    of Chorley 2020/2021                        07876 844243
  Cllr. Elaine Jones	                               01257 793056
  Cllr. Sheila Makin                                 01257 792896
  Cllr. Lynne Moores 
         Email: lynnemoorescoppullpc@gmail.com
  Cllr. Maggie Peel-Impey                      01257 470465
  Cllr. Paul Taylor		                07713 097432
  Cllr. Ashley Whittaker                          07794 122568

  PARISH CLERK:
  Sue Edwards (Editor) - Tel: 01257 470120
  Springfield Park Leisure Centre
  Springfield Road North 
  COPPULL  PR7 5EG  - Mobile: 07419 375996                                                                                      
  Email:        coppullparishcouncil@gmail.com 
  Web Site:  www.coppullpc.co.uk

CHORLEY COUNCIL Switchboard/Contact No. 
                                                           01257 515151

BOROUGH COUNCILLORS 
Cllr Julia Berry - Deputy Mayor          07966 259831
                      Email: julia.berry@chorley.gov.uk   
Cllr Alex Hilton                                    07539 452010
                      Email: alex.hilton@chorley.gov.uk           
Cllr Steve Holgate - Mayor                 07876 844243
                      Email: steve.holgate@chorley.gov.uk     
      

LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

COUNTY COUNCILLOR   
C.Cllr. Julia Berry                               07966 259831
                      Email: Julia.Berry@lancashire.gov.uk      

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT:
Sir Lindsay Hoyle - Constituency Office:	
	                                           01257 271555 
35-39 Market Street, Chorley, PR7 2SW           
email:  goreb@parliament.uk

SCHOOLS:
Coppull Primary School	 01257 791237
Coppull Parish School	 01257 791669
St. John’s School		  01257 791403
St. Oswald’s School		 01257 791379

CHURCHES	
Coppull Parish Church & St John’s Church  
     Rev. Matt Hornby                        -  01257 791218
     coppull.churchwardens@outlook.com
     Sunday School - Karen Ingham   - 07974 184166
Spendmore Lane Methodist Church 
                         Rev. Helen Millward - 01257 413512
St. Oswald’s Church - Father Graham Dunne -   
                                                            01257 262462

Coppull Parish Council meetings are now being 
held face to face at the Leisure Centre on the 2nd 
Wednesday of every month, with Management & 
Finance committees meeting quarterly on the 4th 
Wednesday (Feb, May, August and November).

Unfortunately, the two notice boards are under repair 
at the moment - Berry’s Garden & Chapel Lane, in 
front of the Library.  Agendas are posted in the Lei-

sure Centre and also on the Parish Council website. 

Please contact the Clerk if you wish to attend, as 
there is very limited room.

Please note:   The closing date for submission of 
articles/adverts for the next newsletters in 2022 are:

1 August, 1 November 2022

Please send your articles by email to the Clerk.

             Coppull Parish Council Disclaimer  
                     
 The Parish Council accepts no responsibility for 

any of the articles, adverts or information con-
tained in this newsletter, or any other information            	

	 which is delivered with this newsletter. 

  A Quality Parish Council Working for the Residents of Coppull.

Business owners!  

Would you like to sponsor a flower bed in the village 
and have your company’s name shown on the 

plaque?  If so, please contact the Clerk for further 
information.

Do you want to advertise in this newsletter?

This newsletter is hand delivered to every household 
in the  village.   It costs from only £25 for a credit card 
size advert and it has a circulation of over 3,000 —
great value for money!   Please contact the Clerk to 
place an advert or to obtain costs for larger adverts.  
Sizes may vary dependent upon artwork supplied and 

available space.

Additional copies of this newsletter can be obtained 
through the Clerk at Springfield Park Leisure Centre, 

through the website, or by email: 
coppullparishcouncil@gmail.com

POLICE
Police (non-emergencies)            101
Emergencies                                999
Coppull Police                      01257 246103


